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Itõs DECEMBERé 

Wishing you a Merry Christmas! 

Iõll be in Melbourne by the 
time you read this, getting 
ready for a big family 
Christmas in someone elseõs 
house.  Weõre doing a house 
swap!  Weõve done a few of 
them in recent years, all 
successful, but this is the first 
at Christmas.  Should be fun. 
 

I trust all of you enjoy the 
holiday season in whatever 
fashion you choose to 
celebrate.  And best wishes 
for 2013; no doubt Iõll be 
seeing many of you during the 
year. 
 

Iõve had a great Rostrum year, 
culminating in the Dais 
meeting at the end of 
November where, surprise, 
surprise, no one else wanted 
the Presidentõs job, so you 
have me in the role for 
another year!  This is my third 
year and Iõm still enjoying it 
but not so sure about 2014 ð 
time will tell. 

 

As well as me the Board members are remaining in the same 
roles, with the exception of Freeman Sue Hart, who is 
stepping down as Speaker of the Year coordinator; primarily, 
so that she can enter the competition.  Sue has done a 
sterling job over the last two years, with 125 attendees at last 
yearõs dinner; only surpassed by the 140 at this yearõs!  
Thanks for all your hard work Sue and good luck in the 
competition. 
 

Sueõs role is being taken over by Freeman Karen Reid and 
sheõs already made a start on organising and booking the 
venue.  Itõll be in late October and I donõt doubt thereõll be 
plenty of innovation.  Watch this space! 
 

Weõve started planning for next year and Graham Minchin, 
our Director of Marketing & Membership, who is also 
Program Director for Club 19, has initiated regular contact 
and sharing of programs between Club Program Directors. 

Itõs easy to get stuck in ruts but there are some PDõs with 
great ideas.  Grahamõs intention is to share the ideas so that 
clubs hold innovative and enjoyable meetings.  Please give 
him your support. 
 

Iõve had a great end to the year, starting with an invitation to 
Leedy Speakersõ (Club 64) Christmas meeting.  What fun; 
everyone delivered with great Christmas gusto, ranging from 
stories of traditional fermented whale blubber (but cooked in 
duck fat!) to the 10 Days of Christmas with a Rostrum theme 
ð check out their Facebook page. 
 

And then my own Clubõs Christmas meeting with similarly 
inventive exercises; with Freeman David Price in the Chair, 
what else could it be. 
 

Short and sharp this month but I wish you and your family a 
happy, safe and enjoyable Christmas and New Year.  I look 
forward to seeing many of you around Rostrum in 2013. 
 

Freeman Tony Lightman, President, Rostrum WA 

 

What to give for Christmasé 

 

To your enemy, forgiveness. 

To an opponent, tolerance. 

To a friend, your heart. 

To a customer, service. 

To all men, charity. 

To every child, a good example. 

To yourself, respect. 

 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  

 
Thank you to everyone who contributed to this issue of the 
Informer and throughout this year, and for the encouragement 
and many helpful suggestions; Iõve appreciated them all! 
 

The first issue for 2013 will be in February.  As always, please 
send your articles, news, advance notices and photos to me at 
informer@rostrumwa.com.au. 
 
Cheers and best wishes to you 
and your family for a happy and 
safe Christmas and everything 
you wish for all through the 
coming year. 
 
Rose Fogliani, Editor 
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2012 -- the year that was 
 

Membership of Rostrum WA as at December 
2012: 
 

Club Members 

5 39 

15 36 

19 32 

2230 24 

50 22 

63 19 

1&2 18 

42 17 

11 16 

33 16 

64 16 

34 15 

4&8 14 

14 9 

52 7 

21 6 

39 5 

17 1 

Total 312 
 
Congratulations to the following members in 
achieving their certificates: 
 

PDP Paul Turbett (2230) 

 
Rebecca Ham (15) 

 
Chris Walker (63) 

 
Kelly Brown (2230) 

 
Jan Antunovich (11) 

 
Paul Reilly (63) 

 
David Cronin (63) 

 
Shashi Holla (63) 

 
Karen Stone (63) 

 
Vanessa Thomas (63) 

 
Luke Matthews (2230) 

  Clare Loades (50) 

IDI Sarah Bellow (15) 

 
Chris Walker (63) 

  Todd Mc Sweeney (15) 

ADP Catena Skalko (63) 

 
Terry O'Meara (15) 

  Chris Walker (63) 

Critic Joanna Whitney (11) 
 
 
 
 
 

Wedding Belles 

 
 

On 23 August wedding bells could almost be heard chiming as the 
members of Rostrum Club 50 gathered for their first mock wedding.  The 
ceremony was prepared, the music playlist had been created and 
attendants were dressed in their finest formal wear.  However this 
wedding was a little different to most ð it had a small twist.  This mock 
wedding was a cross- dress mock wedding.  The women were all in their 
best suits and ties and the men in their most flattering dresses.   
 

The evening was spectacular as a heartwarming and humorous ceremony 
was presented to us by Registered Celebrant and Club President Wendy 
Wardell.  Speeches from the wedding party, including the groom, ôLarryõ 
(aka Speaker Leonie Cullen), the bride ôMarieõ (Speaker Murray 
Rosenberg) the mother of the bride and an apparently still-drunk 
groomsman, gave more than a hint of simmering family feuds and 
possibly even an imminent new arrival.  
 

Once the ceremony was over and the laughter had died down, the guests 
gathered, as tradition dictates, to share some fellowship and compare 
notes.  It was concluded that this entertaining and interesting evening 
would certainly be one they will long remember, possibly whether they 
want to or not. 
 

 
 

Siana Wardell, Club 50 
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Southern Star Rostrum Club 63 

ends the year with a Christmas cruise 

 
 

In a departure from a land based Christmas meeting, Southern Star 
Rostrum Club 63 this year decided to set sail aboard the White Star, one of 
Albanyõs Whale Watchers, and spend three hours cruising around Albany 
Harbour. 
 

The previous day had seen high winds and rain and it was looking a bit 
doubtful for Saturday evening but the wind died down, the rain went away 
and by 7 pm we were off.  Itõs not often that we get to see Albany from 
the seaward side and it brought back memories for one member of his 
arrival in Fremantle as an immigrant more than 30 years ago and it also 
showed what a beautiful city Albany is. 
 

The meeting was more of a social night so formality was put aside apart 
from a PQ and a Call My Bluff.  Freeman Chris Walker, as MC, came 
armed with a liberal selection of truly appalling one liners that he sprinkled 
throughout the evening.  The speakers scheduled to make a presentation 
did so in a manner that truly showed off just what Rostrum is all about 
and a great time was had by all.  Our award winners for 2012 are Mike 
Reed (Chairman of the Year), Shashi Holla (Speaker of the Year), Vanessa 
Thomas (Club Person of the Year) and Karen Stone (Most Improved 
Speaker). 
 

In his Presidentõs report, Freeman Chris remarked on what has been a 
truly amazing year for our club, with 19 members and, for the second year 
running, the Country Club of Excellence.  The main thing however is the 
truly wonderful atmosphere that is present at our meetings, which 
promotes harmony and oneness of purpose. 

 

Southern Star 
Club will resume 
on Wednesday 6 
February 2013 so 
if youõre in our 
part of the world, 
please come and 
pay us a visit. 
 
 

Freeman  
Chris Walker, 
President, Club 63 
 

Freeman Osmund Perera 

clocks up 30 years 

Freeman Osmund 
Perera has joined 
fellow Freemen and 
Club 11 members, 
Bill Smith and David 
Price, in achieving 30 
years in Rostrum. 
 

Previously with Club 
31, Osmund joined 
Foothills Rostrum 
Club 11 in 1982 and 
since then has held all 
positions on the 
committee, including 
Dais Rep, and he is a 
keen participant at 
Convention.  An accredited critic since 1986, he 
has tutored speakers in many different clubs. 
 

Osmund won the Arthur Garvey Speaker of the 
Year in 1999 and followed it with The Speaker 
of the Decade in 2000.  In 2008 he completed 
the ADP and was elevated to Freemanship at 
Rostrumõs 60th Anniversary celebration. 
 

Club 11õs ô30+ clubõ now boasts more than 120 
years of Rostrum experience; it certainly says 
something about Rostrumõs appeal. 
 

Rose Fogliani, Editor 
 

From the mouths of babes (or the 

pens of exam-stressed 16 year 

olds) 

 

Q.  Name the four seasons. 
A.  Salt, pepper, mustard and vinegar. 
 

Q.  Explain one of the processes by which water 
can be made safe to drink. 
A.  Flirtation makes water safe to drink because 
it removes large pollutants like grit, sand, dead 
sheep and canoeists. 
 

Q.  How is dew formed? 
A.  The sun shines down on the leaves and 
makes them perspire. 
 

Q.  How can you delay milk turning sour? 
A.  Keep it in the cow  
 

Q.  What is a seizure? 
A.  A Roman Emperor. (Julius Seizure, I came, I 
saw, I had a fit) 
 

Q.  What is the fibula? 
A.  A small lie. 
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Congratulations to the Club Speakers of the Year 2012! 
 

Joanna Whitney 

Club 11 

 

 
 

Joanna has had a very successful year, 
adding Club 11õs award to her growing 
collection.  She might be wishing for a 
bigger mantlepiece for Christmas. 
 

 

Anna Piscicelli 

Club 15 

 

 
 

Anna made history at Club 15 as the 
first woman to win the David Mead 
trophy, presented by Terry OõMeara.  
Her speech, Yesterday, Today, Tomorrow, 
highlighted the migrant experience.  
 

Frank Butler 

Club 50 

 

 

 

Jo Turbett 

Club 2230 

 

 
 

The competition at Club 2230 was hot!  
Winner Jo (pictured with tutor Ruurd 
Speelman) recalled the time spent in 
her dadõs shed as a kid ð spider webs, 
dust and all. 
 

Andy Cairns 

Club 33 

 

 
 

Andy won the Speaker of the Year 
competition at Club 33 in November 
with a speech, My Hero, about his 
brother Jim. 
 
 

Shashi Holla 

Club 63 

 

 

 

Juliet Park 

Cambridge Speaking Club 

 

 
 

Juliet won more than the usual 
engraved tankard with her speech The 
Silence is Deafening about how global 
complacency allows certain multi -
national companies to exploit third 
world countries.  Club member David 
Bevan (pictured with Juliet) generously 
donated three idyllic nights at his 
Forest Rise Eco Retreat in the heart of 
the Margaret River region.  The prize 
included top-end accommodation and 
many sumptuous extras.  Juliet was 
understandably ecstatic. 
 
 
 

A final Christmas 

messageé 
 

ôTwas the nocturnal segment of the 
diurnal period preceding the annual 
Yuletide celebration, 
And throughout our place of residence, 
Kinetic activity was not in evidence 
among the possessors of this potential, 
Including that species of domestic 
rodent know as Mus musculus. 
Hosiery was meticulously suspended 
from the forward edge of the wood 
burning caloric apparatus, 
Pursuant to our anticipatory pleasure 
regarding an imminent visitation from 
an eccentric philanthropist, 
Among whose folkloric appellations is 
the honorific title of St. Nicholas. 
 

Etc, etc. 
 

(Author unknown) 
 
(Feel free to Google the rest.  Where 
was Don Watson when this was 
written?!  See you next year, Ed.) 
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What I like most about Rostrum is the 
opportunities it provides to improve 
your speaking skills and the feedback 
you get at each meeting.  I was 
privileged to be asked to be MC at Club 
15õs ANZAC Day function this year: 
opportunities such as this have given 
me the chance to further develop my 
skills. 
 

With a wife and three young children I 
donõt get spare time.  With work, 
ongoing study commitments and the 
kidsõ sport I am always on the go.  As 
our children get older, my wife and I 
are looking forward to doing a bit more 
travel together, something we did a fair 
bit of prior to having children.  In my 
mid 20s I was fortunate to spend two 
years travelling through North 
America, Europe, the Middle East and 
parts of northern Africa.  If I had 
unlimited funds I would spend my 
annual leave each year travelling (and 
take the kids).  As that is unrealistic, Iõll 
have to wait a few more years, but 
travel will once again be on the agenda. 
 

I entered the AGSOY because itõs 
another opportunity to develop my 
speaking skills and to take me out of 
my comfort zone.  So far it has been a 
very rewarding experience and I have 
learnt a great deal. 

 
Joanna Whitney Club 11 

 
Iõve been a member of Foothills Club 
11 for four years and this is my third 
attempt at the Arthur Garvey Speaker 
of the Year.  Iõve entered again because 
I am a glutton for punishment!  And Iõd 
forgotten the amount of stress 
involved.  Not really.  I keep entering 
because I love the challenge of writing 
a speech that really means something, 
and then trying to deliver that speech in 
a coherent manner. 
 

I learnt from the experience last year 
that winning isnõt easy.  You have to 
combine so many elements: you have 
to write a great speech, you have to 
remember that great speech on the 
night, and you have to present that 
great speech with the same amount of 
passion as the moment you first 
thought about it. 
 

I really love my job ð teaching three- 
and four-year old kindergarten children 
ð where else can you get paid to have 
fun all day?!  One of the reasons I enjoy 
Rostrum so much, apart from the 
support, encouragement and company 
of Club 11 members, is it gives me the 
opportunity to converse in more than 
two-syllable words é and the adults 
are polite enough to listen to me! 
 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  

òThe people who get on in this 

world are the people who get up 

and look for the circumstances they 

want, and if they canõt find them, 

make them.ó 

George Bernard Shaw (1856-1950) 
Irish dramatist and writer 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  
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Photos by Rebecca Ham and Sarah Bellow, Club 15 

Celebrating 50 years of Club 15 

In 1962 a group of business men gathered in Victoria Park as the newly 
formed Rostrum Club 15.  Fifty years later, on Tuesday 4 September, 
almost 60 current and former members, family and friends attended the 
2394th meeting at the Ascot Quays Hotel to celebrate the clubõs Golden 
Anniversary.  Sarah Bellow, a second generation ôClub 15erõ, 
demonstrated her considerable skills as Master of Ceremonies by guiding 
the audience through the agenda with ease and doubling as photographer. 
 

Freeman Alan Ham presented a short history of Club 15õs birth and early 
years while Ellita Hart, Anna Piscicelli and Todd McSweeny recalled what 
was happening in Perth and around the world at the time.  There were 
many momentous ôfirstsõ in 1962 so the fledgling Club 15 was in esteemed 
company.  Roxanne Pendreighõs reading ôGolden Days of Summerõ aptly 
illustrated the importance of descriptive language, and Wilf Hendricks, in 
glittery gold top hat and bow-tie, provided a lighter note with his speech 
ôAnniversaryõ involving a lion costume and a cat burglaré 
 

Highlight of the evening were speeches by past members from the days 
when Club 15 was a ôMen Onlyõ club.  The topic of the night at the first 
Club 15 meeting was ôHow to buy your wife a presentõ.  Socialising was 
just as important as learning to speak in public ð there were several stories 
about the obligatory ô15 bottlesõéand about problems getting the car into 
the garage afterwards (bangébangébang). 
 

Rostrum meetings changed when membership was made available to 
women, but one thing that hasnõt changed since Club 15õs early days is 
that people will always want relationships with others, and for this to 
happen people need confidence and speaking skills.  Many of the speakers 
emphasised that Rostrum for them is more than public speaking ð it is 
about gaining confidence and interacting with others.   
 

May Club 15 continue to prosper and provide the opportunity for 
members to gain the confidence to speak and interact until 2062 (at least!) 
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The newest member of Dais Executive 

Graham Minchin 

DIRECTOR OF MARKETING 

 & MEMBERSHIP 

 

There was a time when I used to dread being asked to speak ð literally to the point of 
panic.  I kept my head down!  I saw Rostrum as the solution and joined Club 8 for a 
couple of years in the early 2000s.  A year or so ago when I noticed some of the angst 
had returned and I felt ôrustyõ I joined Club 19 which conveniently meets in the same 
building where I work. 
 

I like listening to other peopleõs points of view and am always amazed how several 
people talking on the same topic can have such differing perspectives.  Rostrum gives 
me the opportunity to hear arguments from the other side, exploring and understanding 
why others might disagree with me.  I also love when members have been especially 
creative, writing poetry or demonstrating a special ability.  Rostrum adds diversity to my 
life. 
 

At Club 19 we have a really good mix of people.  We have about 30 members of all 
ages and experience as speakers.  As Programme Director, I steer new members 

through the PDP and love to see them succeed: many are timid and quiet at first and then turn into confident forthright 
speakers.  I feel uplifted by the often extraordinary speeches and I am amazed at the transformation that can occur in new 
speakers as they give successive speeches. 
 

I have a young family with two boys aged 8 and 11 who keep me very occupied so I donõt have a lot of free time.  When Iõm 
not with the boys I love to cycle.  I ride about 120km each week including a 47km West Perth to Fremantle round trip with a 
group of younger guys every Thursday morning.  I recently went over the handlebars after braking hard, after closely 
following another rider who braked suddenly.  Ouch!  Iõm training for the Mandurah Ironman Triathlon in October, where 
Iõve signed up to do a 90km leg.  I reckon my legs can take it, but Iõm not sure about my butt! 
 

I became Director of Marketing & Membership when Marianne McAdam resigned earlier this year.  At the time I was working 
with Alain Bernay and others to help boost the number of new members in the West Perth clubs. 
 

There are a number of things that we could do to increase Rostrum membership, including: producing better brochures and 
marketing materials for all clubs to use; improving the WA content on the national website so that it is vibrant and modern; 
and using facebook and other social media to attract visitors to clubs by showing them we are a friendly, dynamic and 
energised organisation with many potential benefits of membership.  Iõd also like to see Programme Directors sharing ideas so 
all clubs can benefit from the variety of speaking activities and marketing strategies available across the organisation. 
 

So there are a few challenges aheadé 
 
Graham Minchin, Director of Marketing & Membership 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Whatõs on in é 

 

OCTOBER 

6      Arthur Garvey Speaker 
        of the Year Final & Dinner 
        6.30 pm for 7.pm 
        Karrinyup Country Club 
        North Beach Rd, Karrinyup 
9      Speak up Speak out course  
        6.30 to 9.30 pm 
        Tom Dadour Centre 
        363 Bagot Rd, Subiaco 
    ˂ registration essential 
18    Dais Board meeting 
        6.15 pm 
        Shenton Park Community Centre 
        240 Onslow Rd, Shenton Park 
 

NOVEMBER 

13    Speak up Speak out course  
        details as for October 
    ˂ registration essential 
15    Dais Board meeting 
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  ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  

    òOne must learn by doing the thing; 

     though you think you know it, you  

     have no certainty until you try.ó 

      Sophocles (c495-406 BC) 
      Greek dramatist 
  ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  



 

10 | P a g e  

 

 
 



11 | P a g e  

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

12 | P a g e  

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



13 | P a g e  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

14 | P a g e  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



15 | P a g e  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

16 | P a g e  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



17 | P a g e  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

18 | P a g e  

 



19 | P a g e  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

20 | P a g e  

 

 
 
 

 


